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ORDER OF BUSINESS
OF THE
RESA-6 REGIONAL COUNCIL

RESA-6 Training Room
Wheeling, WV 26003

Thursday, August 6, 2015
9:00 a.m.
MINUTES
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Michelle Chappell, Chad Haught, Michael Hince, Heidi

Hohman, Gary Kestner, Kathy Kidder Wilkerson, Linda Kirk,
Beth Phillips, Toni Shute, David Smith, Dianna Vargo, Leatha

Williams
OTHERS PRESENT: Nick Zervos, Greg Minnich, Dr. James Wilson
CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Mr. Zervos.

WELCOME AND INTRODUCE NEW BOARD MEMBERS: Mr. Zervos welcomed and
introduced the new Board Members: Toni Shute, Superintendent Brooke County Schools,
Leatha Williams, Superintendent Wetzel County Schools and Michelle Chappell, Board
Member Hancock County Schools. Mr. Zervos also acknowledged Dr. Wilson’s presence
at the Board Mecting.

ELECTION OF CO-CHAIRS: Mr. Hince and Mr. Kestner were elected as co-chairs of the
RESA-6 Regional Council for the 2015 — 2016 school year

RECOGNIZE CYNTHIA DANIEL, DEPUTY SUPERINTENDENT OF EDUCATION
SUPPORT - Review Organizational Chart — (Attachment A) Ms. Daniel was not able to
attend this meeting but stated she will attend a future meeting.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: On a motion by Mr. Kestner, with a second by
Ms. Kidder, the Board approved the minutes of the June 9, 2015 meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:
2015 - 2016 RESA-6 Regional Council Board Meetings Schedule (Attachment B) -

The final 2015 — 2016 Regional Council Board Meeting Schedule found in Attachment B
was reviewed by Council.

2015 - 2016 RESA-6 Regional Council Updated List (Attachment C) - The 2015 —
2016 Regional Council List as found in Attachment C was reviewed by Council and
requested that members edit any needed changes.
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WEST VIRGINIA DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION REPORT

Dr. James Wilson, State Board member requested feedback from each of the
Superintendents regarding their concerns and issues with the Smarter Balanced
Assessment Testing program

OTHER CONCERNS:

e Dr. Vargo and other Superintendents had an issue regarding the use of bank
time to replace lost instructional time due to inclement weather under State
Board Policy.

e Ms. Williams informed the Board that a graduating senior from Wetzel
county FFA member was named president of the State FFA Chapter. The
student is currently enrolled as a freshman at WVU

ADJOURNMENT:

On a motion by Ms. Phillips, with a second by Mr. Kestner, the meeting was
adjourned.
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